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Dear :  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

5 May 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in NAVSUP letter 

5420 Ser SUP 04/025 of 14 Apr 22 and your response to the opinion.   

    

You requested approval of your personally procured Non-Temporary Storage (NTS) claim of  

Household Goods (HHG) for the period of September 2018 to December 2020.  The Board, in its 

review of your entire record and application, carefully weighed all potentially mitigating factors, 

to include your assertions.  You were issued BUPERS Order 2558 (Official Change of Duty 

Orders) on 12 September 2018, transferred for tempory duty on 19 September 2018 and 

completed the temporary duty on 5 October 2018.  You were joined to your permanent duty 

station in on 29 November 2018.  The Board concluded you provided no evidence of 

required wieght tickets and the storage agreement you entered was from an individual party and 

not a commercial storage facility open to the general public as required.  Your orders advised 

you to consult with your local HHG personal property office regarding specific HHG and 

personal property shipment entitlements.  Had you visited your Personal Property Shipping 

Office you would have received an application for Do It Yourself Move (DITY) and Counseling 

Checklist (DD Form 2278) and made aware of all HHG NTS requirements.  In this connection, 

the Board substantially concurred with the comments contained in the advisory opinion. 

 






